Tenino Area Chamber of Commerce

June 24, 2025

Mayor David Watterson Tenino City Council Members City of Tenino 149 Hodgen Street P.O. Box 4019 Tenino, WA 98589

Dear Mayor Watterson, Council Members and Staff:

We are very excited for this year's Tenino Oregon Trail Days. It is scheduled to take place July 25-27, 2025.

We thank you in advance for your help and support for a successful 2025 Oregon Trail Days. As in past years, we appreciate all the support of the City of Tenino including elected officials, administration, public works and the police. We are asking again for your support and partnership in hosting Oregon Trail Days at Tenino City Park and the Parade on Sussex Avenue. In past years, the City as a partner in hosting Tenino Oregon Trail Day has graciously waived all permit fees and staff costs associated with the event, this year the Chamber is financially able to pay a permit fee up to \$850.00 same as 2024 to help offset any fees you would not be collecting for park and Quarry House use. We would like to have the same set up last year with the ballfields hosting the Rock Show, Dutch Oven Society, Rendezvous and Cascadien's Tents and 25 Hands on Activities for families to enjoy. We would like to use the Quarry House again for the Quilt Show. We would like to have access to water again near bath house. We would like to have more exhibitors near the front of the Quarry House and in the grass field in front of the pool area.

Please find attached our City of Tenino Special Events/Parade Application, map of layout, and checklist for the event.

Please let me know if you have any questions and we look forward to working with you and your team to coordinate a successful festival that we can all be proud of for our citizens and visitors to enjoy.

Sincerely.

Cheryl Pearce

Shoul Keaver

President

Tenino Seca Chamber of Comences P.O. Poos 506 Tenino, WH 98589